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Shorewood Foundation Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, September 13, 2011

4:30 p.m. – Village Hall Committee Room

In attendance:  Abe Goldberg, Roger Benway, Michelle Boehm, Joel Dresang, Catherine Flaherty Kristin Fraser, Jane Frederick, Jane Hawes, Scott Jonas, Vida Langenkamp Nancy Lizdas, Melissa Nelsen, Priscilla Pardini and Stephanie Rapkin. 

Excused Absence:  Michael McCauley

Others Present:  Elizabeth Price, Senior Resource Center Director and John Hein, Elder Services Advisory Board member

1. Call to Order. The meeting was called to order by President Boehm at 4:31 P.M.

2. Approval of Minutes.  Director Benway moved to approve minutes as presented.  Director Langenkamp seconded.  Discussion – fill in the blanks where motion was made to approve minutes w/Benway and Rapkin and at the Election of Directors, seconded by Benway.  Motion amended to include completing the blank spaces appropriately.  Motion unanimously approved.

3. Treasurer’s Report.  See attached Treasurer’s Report dated September 2011.    Director Jonas asked for clarification on the July 4 donations.  It was explained that these funds were raised specifically to offset the parade, bands, etc.; these funds are not for the fireworks.   Also discussed was the $800 in the Friends of Shorewood Drama line item and whether or not these funds could be used to reduce the Foundation’s recent grant of $22,925 to the Drama Department.  Director Flaherty will check with Barb Gensler to clarify the $800.  If appropriate, the $800 in the Friends of Shorewood Drama will be added to the Foundation’s General Fund account and reduce the grant request from $22,925 to $22,125. 


4. Review of Benjamin  Fund Policy

a. Consideration of Benjamin Fund Grant to Senior Resource Center – Senior Resource Director Elizabeth Price and ESAB member John Hein were present to discuss the Benjamin Trust Request of $28,613.63.  Director Benway moved and Director Lizdas seconded to approve the SRC’s request for reimbursement in the amount of $28,613.63 to the Village of Shorewood for eligible 2010 SRC programming expenses. (See attachment.)  The Foundation also thanked and praised Elizabeth Price for her prudent management of the Benjamin Trust funds.  Motion unanimously approved.

Elizabeth offered an opportunity to talk about the Foundation’s efforts to the seniors at her monthly breakfast.  President Boehm or Director Lizdas will follow up and possibly schedule.

5. Standing Committee Reports

a. Audit/Finance Committee Report

i. Bookkeeping Recommendation – 

1. Approved grants need to be paid out more timely.  

2. All grants and invoices have been entered into Quick Books

3. Support options -  The Milwaukee Foundation provides bookkeeping support to various non-profit entities.  However, the cost for this service is cost prohibitive for the Shorewood Foundation.  Finance Committee members (Dresang, Goldberg and Rapkin) met with a couple of independent CPAs to discuss outsourcing our bookkeeping services.  Using a professional would allow the Foundation to benefit from “best practices.”  One CPA firm (Terry Rice) indicated an ~$100/month fee.  To outsource this function WOULD NOT require any change to the Foundation’s bylaws. 

Benefits would include:  access to Accounting best practices; consistency when directors go on and off the Board; prepare reports, i.e. 990, treasurer’s report, tax filing, internal controls, reconcile bank statements, etc.  The firm would not be a signer on any Foundation accounts.

Director Nelsen moved to approve authorizing the Finance Committee to outsource the bookkeeping and accounting functions for the Shorewood Foundation and Director Fraser seconded.  Motion unanimously approved.
Director _________ moved to ask Director Rapkin to provide language for the Shorewood Foundation bylaws to allow for an independent/professional accounting firm and to postpone any action until the next Shorewood Foundation meeting and Director Langenkamp seconded.
b. Grants Committee Report

i. Grant Requests –   There were no new grant requests this period.  Director Flaherty updated the Board on the Shorewood Drama request which was granted at the 7/12/11 meeting in the amount of $24,977.63.  After discussion with Barb Gensler, the grant was reduced to $22,925.

c. Special Events Committee Report

i. Annual Dinner Update -  To date, 27 reservations have been made.  Please remember to send the e-mail invitation to friends and family.  Information will be included in the Shorewood PATCH, Manager’s Weekly Memo, etc.

Auction -  Director Fraser is coordinating the auction.  She needs assistance.  Letters need to be sent to businesses to try to get items to auction.   Discussed the pros and cons of the wine pull.  Director Benway will contact Thief Wine to see if they would donate or give substantial price reduction in return for acknowledgement and exclusive signage at the dinner.  He will also invite them to attend the dinner.

Director Langenkamp will check with former Director Petrie to see if she has the list of past silent auction items.  Director Hawes will check to see if she has the list.  The Special Events Committee will meet soon to finalize.

d. Public Relations/Development Report

i. Annual Appeal Update -  Director Frederick displayed the new layout for the mailing piece (which was designed by Connie Gage).  A new feature is the 6 Easy Ways to Support the Foundation and a separate insert to complete and return with donation.  Annual appeal letters will be ready for the November 8 meeting.

ii. Website Update – Director Dresang updated the website – added minutes (2010 and 2011 to date); added new Grants page.  

6. Old Business

a. Directory Update – Linda Presto is willing to do for $10,000 (selling ads, organizing the books, data entry) for $10,000.  Director Langenkamp spoke with other communities about their local directory

b. The 10 Garden Tour was the best yet with 370 people participating.

7. New Business

a. Director Rapkin distributed some information on “Cause” Marketing, i.e. the collaborative effort that North Shore Bank asked the Shorewood Foundation to participate in earlier this year.  The directors had some reservations and Director Rapkin promised to research and bring back information.  (attached).

8. Next meeting – Tuesday, November 8 not November 15.

9. Adjournment –Director Benway moved and Director Lizdas seconded to adjourn the meeting at 5:55pm.  Motion unanimously approved.

Respectfully submitted,

//diane dewindt-hall
Diane DeWindt-Hall

Recording Secretary

